U.S. Department of Justice



Office of the Inspector General

November 21, 2019

The Honorable Lindsey Graham Chairman Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate 224 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Graham:

Thank you for your letter of November 18, 2019, inviting me to testify before the Senate Judiciary Committee on Wednesday, December 11, 2019. The Office of the Inspector General (OIG) is nearing completion of our usual pre-release processes for our report, Examination of the Department's and the FBI's Compliance with Legal Requirements and Policies in Applications Filed with the U.S. Foreign Intelligence Surveillance Court Relating to a certain U.S. Person. Therefore, barring unforeseen circumstances, I expect that the OIG will be able to release our report on Monday, December 9. I look forward to answering the Committee's questions about our report during the December 11 hearing.

Thank you for your interest in and support for the OIG's work. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or Adam Miles, Counselor to the Inspector General, at (202) 514-3435.

Sincerely,

Michael E. Horowitz Inspector General

cc:

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein Ranking Member Senate Committee on the Judiciary

The Honorable Jerrold Nadler Chairman House Committee on the Judiciary

The Honorable Doug Collins Ranking Member House Committee on the Judiciary The Honorable Ron Johnson Chairman Senate Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs

The Honorable Gary C. Peters Ranking Member Senate Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs

The Honorable Carolyn Maloney Acting Chairwoman House Committee on Oversight and Reform

The Honorable Jim Jordan Ranking Member House Committee on Oversight and Reform